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Abstract 
 
The Romans were prolific bridge builders, constructing upward of 900 bridges (Galliazzo, 
1994), a number of which are still in use today.  These monumental feats of engineering 
were an important element in the success of the Roman empire, ensuring swift 
communication and providing a visual reminder of Rome's presence in, and dominance of, 
the landscape.  However, this functional view of the bridges has led to their being described 
as the ‘Cinderella…of archaeological and historical research’ (Watson, Brigham, and Dyson, 
2001) and largely omitted from the study of the ancient Roman urban environment.   

This paper will seek to address this imbalance, exploring four very different bridges that 
crossed the Tiber river within the urban periphery of Rome.  It will demonstrate how these 
bridges were able to 'gather' (Heidegger, 1971) the memories of their connective landscapes 
into repositories for Rome's collective memory.  Bridges will be shown to be inclusive social 
and monumental spaces that through their relationship to their surrounding topography, 
offered different ritual ideologies which were reflected and recognised through movement 
and the senses.   

This paper will offer a new mapping of the Roman urban landscape which recognises the 
bridges role as agents of change; creating spaces able to repeatedly re-negotiate their 
function within the changing urban topography.  The Tiber bridges were monumentalised 
and re-imagined by Rome's emperors to create new routes of power and celebrated spaces 
which held a ‘multiplicity of meanings’ (Lefebvre, 1991) both individually and socially 
constructed.  Bridges produced some of the most influential and highly integrated routes 
within Rome, which attracted both the architecture of display and the social spaces of the 
citizenship.  Each bridge constructing a unique imageable form (Lynch, 1960) that became a 
repository for collective memory.   


